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Dear School Sponsors of Child Nutrition Programs: 

 

The School Lunch Tray contains the Connecticut State Department of Education’s (CSDE) 

weekly e-mail notifications for the U.S. Department of Agriculture’s (USDA) school nutrition 

programs. This week’s topics are listed below.  

 

 USDA Foods Reminder: Notifying Vendors about Menu Changes as Students Return to 

In-person Learning 

 USDA Foods Update: Shredded White Cheddar Cheese, Material Code 10002 

 Pandemic Electronic Benefits (P-EBT) for Children in Schools 

 Dairy Grant Opportunity for School Meals: Deadline is April 23, 2021 

 Free Dairy Resources Available for April 

 Resource Roundup: USDA-approved State P-EBT Plans for School Year 2020-21 

 

Please review and share with appropriate staff members. Thank you. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

USDA Foods Reminder: Notifying Vendors about Menu Changes as Students 

Return to In-person Learning 

As many schools plan to resume in-person learning in the coming weeks, it is important for 

schools to be proactive and communicate with vendors about anticipated changes to school 

menus. Please remember to update your vendors about changes to menu items and potential 

usage of USDA Foods. Net-off-invoice further processed USDA Foods and commercial products 

have been stocked based on your current usage. If schools will be using different menu items 

and increasing usage of other items, vendors need sufficient advance notice to adjust par levels 

in time to meet changing needs.  
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USDA Foods Update: Shredded White Cheddar Cheese, Material Code 10002 

Please review your HPC allocation reports and plan to take all remaining shredded white 

cheddar cheese. This product is nearing the end of its shelf-life and should be used or frozen by 

April 20, 2021. If frozen, the product should thawed in a cooler. The thawed product should be 

used within two days of thawing. The last date to order this cheese is Friday, April 2, 2021. If 

you do not plan on using your shredded cheddar cheese, please submit a Request to Donate 

USDA Foods Form by Friday, March 26, 2021. 

 

 

Pandemic Electronic Benefits (P-EBT) for Children in Schools 

The Department of Social Services (DSS), in collaboration with the CSDE, received approval to 

operate the most current version of P-EBT for children in schools (known as P-EBT 2.0 for 

school year (SY) 2020-21). P-EBT 2.0 is a federal program that provides a supplemental 

nutrition benefit for households with children who have temporarily lost access to free or 

reduced-price school meals due to pandemic-related school closures, reduced attendance, or 

reduced capacity for five consecutive days or longer.  

 

The basic P-EBT eligibility criteria for children in schools remains unchanged from the previous 

version. Under the current public health emergency, a school child is eligible for P-EBT benefits 

in SY 2020-21 if the child meets the two P-EBT conditions for eligibility: 

1. The child would have received free or reduced-price school meals under the National 

School Lunch Program (NSLP) and School Breakfast Program (SBP) if not for the 

COVID public health emergency. 

2. The child does not receive free or reduced-price meals at school because the school is 

closed or has been operating with reduced attendance or hours for at least five 

consecutive days in the current school year. 

 

Most Connecticut schools are offering meals at no cost to all students for SY 2020-21, due to the 

public health emergency. However, P-EBT student eligibility for free or reduced-priced school 

meals is determined using:  

 a school meals application approved for free or reduced-priced meals on file with the 

student's school; 

 direct certification for free or reduced-priced school meals through receiving SNAP, TFA, 

or Husky A (< 185% FPL) with DSS;  

 direct certification for free school meals through determination as foster, homeless, 

runaway, and  some Head Start; or 

 enrollment in a school participating in the Community Eligibility Provision (CEP). 

 

https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fc0bkr169.caspio.com%2Fdp%2F4c0720004790da5423d5428a9bcc&data=04%7C01%7CAllison.Calhoun-White%40ct.gov%7C0b04e7f8689242dad31f08d8ee0bd240%7C118b7cfaa3dd48b9b02631ff69bb738b%7C0%7C0%7C637521082027850600%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=pe%2FDSNgdamDU4po2BpaEIZPKtOlrjFkPNSKZ6w5hCus%3D&reserved=0
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fc0bkr169.caspio.com%2Fdp%2F4c0720004790da5423d5428a9bcc&data=04%7C01%7CAllison.Calhoun-White%40ct.gov%7C0b04e7f8689242dad31f08d8ee0bd240%7C118b7cfaa3dd48b9b02631ff69bb738b%7C0%7C0%7C637521082027850600%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=pe%2FDSNgdamDU4po2BpaEIZPKtOlrjFkPNSKZ6w5hCus%3D&reserved=0
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Eligible households will receive up to two benefit deposits. Deposit 1 covers the months of 

September 2020 through January 2021. Deposit 2 covers the months of February 2021 through 

the end of the school year. The amount a household receives depends on what the learning mode 

the student was in each month and could be different from student to student.  

 

 

Dairy Grant Opportunity for School Meals: Deadline is April 23, 2021 

The Connecticut Milk Promotion Board and New England Dairy are pleased to announce a 

funding opportunity from Connecticut Dairy Farmers to eligible Connecticut schools. This grant 

supports food service needs related to expanding school meal programs or serving new dairy 

menu items with current or new school meals programs. Visit NewEnglandDairy.com for 

details. The application deadline is April 23, 2021. This project is funded by New England 

Dairy and the Connecticut Milk Promotion Board. 

 

 

Free Dairy Resources Available for April 

Celebrate the arrival of spring with New England Dairy and Connecticut’s dairy farm families! 

Ring in spring with dairy on National Grilled Cheese Sandwich Day (April 12) and Earth 

Day (April 22). Order free I Love Cheese stickers for your students who select grilled cheese 

on April 12. Teach your students how Connecticut dairy farmers take care of the land with the 

Milk from Cow to You poster, and encourage families to register for the free virtual Farm to 

Family Night on April 22. This project is funded by New England Dairy and the Connecticut 

Milk Promotion Board. 

 

 

Resource Roundup: USDA-approved State P-EBT Plans for School Year 2020-21 

This week’s Resource Roundup highlights information about the P-EBT. Join us for tomorrow’s 

Table Talk (March 25, 2021, from 2:00-3:00 p.m.) as we highlight two P-EBT webpages:  

 the USDA’s State Guidance on Coronavirus Pandemic EBT (P-EBT) webpage, which 

includes all USDA-approved state P-EBT plans for school year 2020-21, guidance, and 

resources; and  

 the Connecticut Department of Social Services (DSS) Pandemic EBT (P-EBT) webpage, 

which provides guidance and resources for Connecticut schools.  

 

Registration for the March Table Talk series is available at 

https://attendee.gotowebinar.com/register/8533924782955650575. To submit questions in 

advance, visit https://sdect.co1.qualtrics.com/jfe/form/SV_ezIN3YJJqjkPGND. 

 

 
 

  

https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.newenglanddairy.com%2Fschool-meals%2F&data=04%7C01%7CSusan.Fiore%40ct.gov%7C59c1cbbc15e84c6dd8b308d8e95bf04f%7C118b7cfaa3dd48b9b02631ff69bb738b%7C0%7C0%7C637515928402112175%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=ibzgG%2FYnMYnBX9K38Mev0sIQAKJyK4tr11ZzMJouAbs%3D&reserved=0
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.myorderdesk.com%2FFormV2.asp%3FProvider_ID%3D1109769%26OrderFormID%3D465476%26CatalogID%3D14108%26INVSYN%3D20571%257C321919&data=04%7C01%7CSusan.Fiore%40ct.gov%7C324e9e3fc204432bac2508d8eb0562ad%7C118b7cfaa3dd48b9b02631ff69bb738b%7C0%7C0%7C637517755662651658%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=pDI3QurxNI7V5hoTOe1Cnz9jvb90y2%2FlvVBe80sZHBM%3D&reserved=0
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.myorderdesk.com%2FFormV2.asp%3FProvider_ID%3D1109769%26OrderFormID%3D465476%26CatalogID%3D14108%26INVSYN%3D20571%257C180446&data=04%7C01%7CSusan.Fiore%40ct.gov%7C324e9e3fc204432bac2508d8eb0562ad%7C118b7cfaa3dd48b9b02631ff69bb738b%7C0%7C0%7C637517755662661628%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=cqLJu%2BAw9w5mR%2Bz3lwpsyPU9ZsBRd%2FpTozy3X%2BqoiKA%3D&reserved=0
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.newenglanddairy.com%2Ffrom-farm-to-family-virtual-event%2F&data=04%7C01%7CSusan.Fiore%40ct.gov%7C324e9e3fc204432bac2508d8eb0562ad%7C118b7cfaa3dd48b9b02631ff69bb738b%7C0%7C0%7C637517755662661628%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=5L4wQErbCiVlBGmELfYU1p%2B6Peyjgc%2BgQLQqyCznE8g%3D&reserved=0
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.newenglanddairy.com%2Ffrom-farm-to-family-virtual-event%2F&data=04%7C01%7CSusan.Fiore%40ct.gov%7C324e9e3fc204432bac2508d8eb0562ad%7C118b7cfaa3dd48b9b02631ff69bb738b%7C0%7C0%7C637517755662661628%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=5L4wQErbCiVlBGmELfYU1p%2B6Peyjgc%2BgQLQqyCznE8g%3D&reserved=0
https://www.fns.usda.gov/snap/state-guidance-coronavirus-pandemic-ebt-pebt
https://portal.ct.gov/DSS/SNAP/Pandemic-EBT
https://attendee.gotowebinar.com/register/8533924782955650575
https://sdect.co1.qualtrics.com/jfe/form/SV_ezIN3YJJqjkPGND
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In accordance with Federal civil rights law and U.S. 

Department of Agriculture (USDA) civil rights regulations 

and policies, the USDA, its Agencies, offices, and 

employees, and institutions participating in or administering 

USDA programs are prohibited from discriminating based 

on race, color, national origin, sex, disability, age, or reprisal 

or retaliation for prior civil rights activity in any program or 

activity conducted or funded by USDA.  

 

Persons with disabilities who require alternative means of 

communication for program information (e.g. Braille, large 

print, audiotape, American Sign Language, etc.), should 

contact the Agency (State or local) where they applied for 

benefits. Individuals who are deaf, hard of hearing or have 

speech disabilities may contact USDA through the Federal 

Relay Service at (800) 877-8339. Additionally, program 

information may be made available in languages other than 

English. 

 

To file a program complaint of discrimination, complete 

the USDA Program Discrimination Complaint Form, (AD-

3027) found online at: How to File a Complaint, and at any 

USDA office, or write a letter addressed to USDA and 

provide in the letter all of the information requested in the 

form. To request a copy of the complaint form, call (866) 

632-9992. Submit your completed form or letter to USDA 

by:  

(1) mail: U.S. Department of Agriculture  

Office of the Assistant Secretary for Civil Rights  

1400 Independence Avenue, SW  

Washington, D.C. 20250-9410;  

(2) fax: (202) 690-7442; or  

(3) email: program.intake@usda.gov. 

 

This institution is an equal opportunity provider. 

The Connecticut State Department of 

Education is committed to a policy of 

affirmative action/equal opportunity for all 

qualified persons. The Connecticut 

Department of Education does not 

discriminate in any employment practice, 

education program, or educational activity 

on the basis of age, ancestry, color, civil air 

patrol status, criminal record (in state 

employment and licensing), gender identity 

or expression, genetic information, 

intellectual disability, learning disability, 

marital status, mental disability (past or 

present), national origin, physical disability 

(including blindness), race, religious creed, 

retaliation for previously opposed 

discrimination or coercion, sex (pregnancy 

or sexual harassment), sexual orientation, 

veteran status or workplace hazards to 

reproductive systems, unless there is a bona 

fide occupational qualification excluding 

persons in any of the aforementioned 

protected classes. 

 

Inquiries regarding the Connecticut State 

Department of Education’s 

nondiscrimination policies should be 

directed to: Levy Gillespie, Equal 

Employment Opportunity 

Director/Americans with Disabilities 

Coordinator (ADA), Connecticut State 

Department of Education, 450 Columbus 

Boulevard, Suite 505, Hartford, CT 06103, 

860-807-2071, levy.gillespie@ct.gov. 

 

For more information, visit the Connecticut State Department of 

Education’s (CSDE) School Lunch Tray Table Talk webpage, or 

contact the school nutrition programs staff in the CSDE’s Bureau 

of Health/Nutrition, Family Services and Adult Education, 450 

Columbus Boulevard, Suite 504, Hartford, CT 06103-1841. 

This document is available at https://portal.ct.gov/-

/media/SDE/Nutrition/Training/TableTalk/SLT_03-24_2021.pdf.  

https://www.ocio.usda.gov/sites/default/files/docs/2012/Complain_combined_6_8_12.pdf
https://www.usda.gov/oascr/how-to-file-a-program-discrimination-complaint
mailto:levy.gillespie@ct.gov
https://portal.ct.gov/SDE/Nutrition/School-Lunch-Tray-Table-Talk
https://portal.ct.gov/SDE/Nutrition/Contact-Information-for-School-Nutrition-Programs
https://portal.ct.gov/-/media/SDE/Nutrition/Training/TableTalk/SLT_03-24_2021.pdf
https://portal.ct.gov/-/media/SDE/Nutrition/Training/TableTalk/SLT_03-24_2021.pdf

